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Sponsors: 
 
Sen. Crowell and Rep. Cavenaugh 
 
Basic Change: 
 
SB380 repeals § 25-10-118, which requires the Office of Child Support Enforcement of the Department 
of Finance and Administration (OCSE) to file a report on a semi-annual basis with the Legislative 
Council that summarizes certain information concerning OCSE's collection and enforcement activities.  
 
The report currently required by § 25-10-118 is not required by federal law. The information contained 
in the report can be provided by OCSE upon request. Section 25-10-118 has been recodified several 
times and the original statute from which this provision was derived can be dated back to 1947. 

 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
None. 

 
Taxpayer Impact: 
 
None. 

 
Resources Required: 
 
None. 

  
Time Required: 
 
None. 

 
Procedural Changes: 
 
OCSE would discontinue providing the semi-annual report to the Legislative Council. 

 
Other Comments: 
 
None. 

 
Legal Analysis: 
 
None. 
 
 


